Natural Sciences Chairs Council

August 16, 2010
1:00-3:30 BI 104

Minutes
Priorities for the Year: 

Projects Supported by Council of Chairs: Develop a strategic plan for the college, develop the Natural Sciences Museum, external funding for the Peer Advising Center, increase grant activity, invest in service contracts, A/C in the PE building, peer advisor posters to circulate in classes and to post outside of the departments, and update the College website.
Projects to be worked on by Council of Chairs:  recruiting CD for the college and departments, increase international exchanges, increase student research opportunities with faculty, initiate the Scherba lecture series, formalize the scholarship and internship process for the College.
Approval of minutes for July 12, 2010 – Approved as amended
Informational Items

1. Announcements by Chairs

Susan L. – There are internship opportunities for students who would like to study watershed issues. All students will be considered, but priority will be give to Hispanic students.  The UC Water Archive transfer from UB Berkeley to CSUSB and UCR has been approved.  It involves 4,000 linear feet of materials and will be beneficial for the region.  She will be working with Advancement to raise funds.  A line of credit has been obtained from the President to get things going. She distributed concept renditions of the redesigned Water Preservation Garden.  The redesign was necessary to reduce costs for new bids.  Bidding for the original design was higher that the available budget.

Brett Stanley – The certificate for control substances has been automatically renewed.
2. Announcements from Administration

a. Cal Poly Pomona’s Advance Grant Project – A meeting will be held on September 16, 2010. It is for HSI institutions, and interested faculty are encouraged to attend.  They should contact Jeff Thompson.

b. College Convocation and Reception – This year it will be held on Monday, September 20th from 2 – 4:30pm. Chairs and faculty are encouraged to attend the meetings and activities on convocation day. As usual, the President will host his morning convocation, followed by the Provost’s convocation. CFA lunch should be from 12 – 1:30pm.  The all-University reception should start about 4:30 p.m.
c. Department committees and Post Tenure-Reviews – The dean would like the departments to get their RPT committees selected as early as possible at the beginning of the new academic year. The timeline is tight to make all of the deadlines, and there are a lot of reviews to be completed this year.
d. Web Compliance Report - The dean is requesting that the chairs supply the name of their department’s webmaster to him as soon as possible.
e.   Opening Additional GE Courses – The provost has provided funding for departments opening additional sections of GE courses for the fall, winter and spring. Chairs that anticipate opening additional sections should speak to the dean prior to opening any. Departments having upper division major classes that have reached their enrollment capacity and needing to add additional students that are graduating should also speak with the dean.  
f.    CSUSB 45th Anniversary – Planning for fundraising activities are currently underway for the university’s anniversary.
g.
Leadership Retreat – The retreat is scheduled for October 8th and all chairs are expected to attend.
h.   CSUSB Advancement – University Advancement will now be centralized and the vacant DOD position in the college needs to be filled. The college will be responsible for funding the position.
i.   International Programs – International Programs will now be centralized under Jenny Zorn.

j.   Drops for non-payment – Students enrolled in fall courses will be dropped for non-payment today between 3-4pm. Students that are dropped may appeal this action and should be assisted with reinstatement of classes if possible. 

k.   Blended Programs – The dean distributed information on “Blended Programs  policy which is “4 + 1” undergraduate/graduate programs from the Chancellor’s Office. Feedback is requested. 
Action Items:  

Discussion Items:

1. Scheduling Update - George
Summer – Census was on August 12th. The dean mentioned that later in the fall, the provost will allocate the summer funds. It was reported that the University summer revenue goals were met. 
Fall - Classes begin on September 23rd and census is October 13th. 
Winter - The schedule build deadline is September 19th.  Priority I registration begins on November 1st. 
2. SOAR Program Review – Dave P. stated that registration seemed rushed. He suggested that computer access should open at a specific time to reduce the pressure of having to scale back on advising time with the students. Cindy suggested that perhaps a different avenue to open classes should be considered. Paul V. stated that moving the nursing students to the library’s computer lab worked well. It was less crowded than the other computer labs. Peter W. stated that there was a higher demand for calculus classes and less for Math 80. Some chairs commented that SOAR is a labor intensive process. It was also suggested that having SOAR earlier than July may be a good idea. It was reported that some of the dorm rooms did not have A/C, and it was too warm for those students. 
3. Budget Reduction draft - The dean distributed information on a 5.2% baseline cut per department. If we take the cut as projected, four departments will be in or close to a deficit baseline budget. The dean would like the chairs to discuss their situations with him. 
4. New SOAR session – There will be another session on Wednesday, August 18th. Departments that have students attending want to send a representative for advising. 
5. Sophomore Orientation – The CNS Sophomore Orientation is scheduled for Saturday, September 18th from 9 a.m. – 12 p.m. in PS 10.  Cindy gave a presentation regarding the plans for the orientation. She solicited input from the chairs. Several suggestions were made, and she will present them to the planning committee. 
6. Arizona Middle School and CSUSB – Arianna Brigle, a math instructor, has approached the college about partnering with CSUSB this year to try and encourage her students to attend college, particularly this college. The dean is working with her to determine what activities might be done. 
7. Graduate enrollment limits – Departments are to set a maximum number of masters degree students that they would like to have in their programs. Those numbers should be forwarded to the dean. 
8. Enrollment Program – George gave a presentation about a web-based prototype that would provide enrollment monitoring information. It was suggested that he include GE enrollment breakdown information as well if possible. The positioning of columns was also discussed. 
9. Construction Projects - George
Observatory – Construction is progressing and is still on schedule for completion by the end of the year. The free-standing columns that will support the two telescopes have been poured with concrete. The contractor will begin laying cinder-block for the 2nd floor walls soon.
Garden near pool and fitness center – Tony Simpson said that the site will be ready for construction in early October. 
Nursing laboratory addition – There is some work being done in HP-123, and it was necessary to move computers and other items around.
